
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
  

  
  

  
 
  

 
      

   

     

    
 

   
 

 

       

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

California Gaming Association 

October 24, 2023 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Bureau of Gambling Control 
Attention: Regulations 
P.O. Box 168024 
Sacramento, CA 95816-8024 
BGC_Regulations@doj.ca.gov 

Re: Request for Public Meetings Regarding the Draft Concept Language for Blackjack-Style 
Games and Player-Dealer Position Regulations 

To the Bureau of Gambling Control Special Programs Unit: 

On behalf of the California Gaming Association, whose membership includes both licensed 
cardrooms and third-party companies subject to the draft concept language issued by the Bureau of 
Gambling Control (BGC) for blackjack-style games and player-dealer position regulations, we 
respectfully request the BGC hold a series of regional public meetings in Sacramento, Bay Area, 
Fresno, Los Angeles, and San Diego. 

These meetings provide a critical opportunity for individual cardrooms, employees, and communities 
that would be impacted by the draft concept language to directly share their perspectives, experiences 
and suggestions to the Bureau. We believe a public meeting process is critical to the development 
and consideration of regulations that would have such a drastic and significant impact on the 
industry. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

California Gaming Association 
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